
Report of the Hagley/Ferrymead Community Board to the Council meeting of 27 July 2006 

8. PROPOSED URBAN RENEWAL WORK IN THE INNER CITY EAST/LATIMER NEIGHBOURHOOD 
IMPROVEMENT AREA 

 
 Ms Jenny Penman, Urban Renewal Planner, attended and spoke further to the information 

memorandum contained in the agenda in respect to the urban renewal work planned at the 
intersection of Barbadoes and Armagh Street.  The proposed work would consist of cobblestone paver 
inserts into the pavement which was being renewed. Ms Penman spoke regarding the correlation of 
the pavement design to the first floor windows in the adjacent buildings and other aspects of the 
design concept. 

 
 The Board received the information. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


